
Regular Meeting				        		October 12th, 2020

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, October 12th, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the Pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller and Lanny Wertz present. Supervisor Richard Barto was absent. Visitors present included our Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Bob Lyman, Doug McClintock, Chris Spangler and Fire Chief Todd Winder.

Public Concern – None at this time.  

The minutes from the regular Township meeting were approved by a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second motion was by Supervisor Miller, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, presented the Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 230, Box Alarms 15, Rescue 23, Tactical 13, Still 0, Hazardous Materials 1 and Water Rescue 2 representing total incidents at 284.  Chief Winder commented that every resource is being stretched. All hospitals are overwhelmed. They have not transported a covid patient. Fire Chief Winder also commented on Rt 15 at the Sheetz there is no exit only sign or a do not enter sign for the southbound lane. He is concerned should there be an accident there before the vehicles went into the ditch, now they could go into the gas pumps. Fire Chief Winder said their Annual Banquet will be held November 7th, happy hour to begin at 5:30pm. 
 Old Business – Chairman Deitrick and Supervisor Dodge plan to attend the Hazard Mitigation Workshop along with the EMA coordinator Mark Barbier.            

  	New Business – Leaf collection will begin October 26th.  Road Master Supervisor Wertz commented about getting a price on a leaf vacuum and that the curve on State Home Road will need fixed. The Budget for 2021 – Chairman commented for everyone to take a look at the Budget gain for review and make adjustments where they feel necessary. Bid Proposal for the Park Project per our Solicitor Scott T. Williams should be run for 10 consecutive days and we can run it once or however many times we choose in the newspaper.
Solicitor Scott T. Williams suggested we reach out to our Engineer Dan Vassallo on the detail wording of the park project and the legal aspect of how it needs to be put in the newspaper. Secretary Wertz will contact Dan Vassallo Tuesday 10/13. Letter from Windstream – Approval ok’d by Supervisors for Windstream to run lines on Old Road.

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor.   The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 17 Checks	$14,476.59
			State Fund	 	   1 Checks	$     211.38	
	 
	Public Comment – None at this time

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Supervisor Dodge and second by Supervisor Miller at 7:13 p.m.     

							Holly Wertz, Secretary
